DRAFT
Pay Matrix Study Committee
10/8/2014
The meeting opened at 1:00 pm in attendance were: Robb Jutton, Craig Davis, John Olmstead, Bob Veloski, and Evelyn Auger.  Paul Dexter arrived at 1:40 pm.
The draft minutes from 9/25/14 were reviewed.  No changes were made, motion to accept as written by Bob Veloski, second by Craig Davis, all in favor.

Towns identified to use for comparisons were: Gilmanton, Sandwich and Strafford as being similar in size and population, and then Meredith, New Hampton and Belmont as abutting Towns with competitive influence for employment.  Robb Jutton will present a spreadsheet with as many comparisons of compensation to those six towns and Sanbornton staff as possible for the next meeting.

Discussion took place regarding how to fairly establish labor grades and steps.  Past Town and State matrices discussed.    Discussion of how to take job responsibility into account for labor grades lead to the Committee re-focusing on the task of creating and presenting one or more pay matrices to the Board of Selectmen for use with Town employees. The job of the committee is not to evaluate where any particular employee fits in the matrix, but rather to establish a fair matrix that can encompass any and all Town employees in a fair and consistent manner.  
Discussion began about how to fairly apply a matrix to each Town department.  Possibilities were: fixed percentages between steps and grades; pay ranges, or combinations of both.  No final decisions were made, with the committee choosing to establish fair base starting rates for each grade first, and then debate the step method after that.

Next meeting was scheduled for 11/12/2014 at the Town Office at 1:00 pm.

Bob Veloski made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Robb Jutton, all in favor.  Meeting Adjourned at 2:25 pm.
Respectfully submitted

Robb Jutton, Assessing Assistant
